HELP NEEDED THIS WEEK! RE: BLAIR G. EWING (FORMERLY MARK TWAIN SCHOOL) DEMOLITION FOR BUS DEPOT AND RELOCATION TO ENGLISH MANOR

This is a big week for us! There are a few events and deadlines quickly approaching. We continue to need everyone's help. Please help in any way you can. Thank you!

1. Attend (and speak at) The Rockville Mayor and Council Meeting

The Rockville Mayor and Council is holding their general business meeting, which is open to the public and includes a community forum. This is our opportunity to address the Mayor and Council regarding the Mark Twain Athletic fields' demolition. Speakers are asked to keep their remarks to three minutes. Priority will be given to speakers who have signed up in advance by calling the city Clerk's Office at 240-314-8280 by 4:00 p.m. on Monday, January 26th.

Monday, January 26 at 7:00 PM
Rockville City Hall in the Mayor and Council Chambers (third floor)
111 Maryland Avenue, Rockville, MD 20850

2. Attend The County Council Education Committee Meeting and Ike Leggett's Budget Forum.

Ike Leggett is holding his final budget public forum on **Monday**, **January 26**. The County Council Education Committee is meeting **Thursday**, **Jan 29th** to discuss this issue. They will be joined by MCPS Board representation. We will also be holding a rally before this meeting. Please attend both and show your opposition to this plan. **You can still submit testimony to be considered through Monday**, **January 26th**. **Call 240-777-7803 for more information**.

Council Meeting and Rally
Thursday, January 29
100 Maryland Avenue Rockville, MD
20850

Rally at 2pm in front of the building Meeting at 3pm (3rd fl Conf Room)

Ike Leggett's Budget Forum
Monday, January 26 at 7pm
Bethesda Chevy Chase
Regional Services Center,
4805 Edgemoor La., Bethesda

3. Contact County Council representatives, Ike Leggett, and the Montgomery County Board of Education.

If you haven't already done so (or even if you have) please contact everyone you can and tell them "NO" to the demolition of Blair G Ewing and Relocation to English Manor. All of their contact information can be found here: http://www.saveblairewing.org/how-to-help.html

THANKS AGAIN FOR YOUR ATTENTION TO THIS IMPORTANT MATTER!